
Meeting Minutes
THE REGULAR MEETING of the PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted at the Town Hall, 1 Heady St., Cortlandt Manor, NY on Tuesday, September 2nd, 2014.  The meeting was called to order, and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Loretta Taylor, Chairperson presided and other members of the Board were in attendance as follows:




Thomas A. Bianchi, Board Member 



Steven Kessler, Board Member




Robert Foley, Board Member 
Jeff Rothfeder, Board Member 
Peter Daly, Board Member 
Jim Creighton, Board Member (absent)

ALSO PRESENT:




John J. Klarl, Esq., Deputy Town Attorney
 



Ed Vergano, Town Engineer



Chris Kehoe, Deputy Director for Planning


*



*



*
ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF AUGUST 5, 2014:
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked may I have a motion to adopt the minutes for the meeting of August 5th?
So moved, seconded.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I submitted a few, last week, to Chris.

With all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
CORRESPONDENCE:
PB 5-08      a.
Letter dated August 18, 2014 from Barbara Montes requesting the 9th 90-day time extension of Final Plat approval for the Radio Estates Subdivision located at the end of Radio Terrace.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chairman I move that we adopt Resolution 27-14 approving the 9th 90-day time extension.
Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 23-08    b.
Letter dated August 19, 2014 from John Alfonzetti, P.E. requesting the 5th 90-day time extension of Final Plat approval for the Mountain View Estates Subdivision located at the end of Joseph Wallace Drive.

Mr. Robert Foley stated Madame Chairwoman I make a motion that we approve Resolution #28-14.
Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 29-99    c.
Letter dated August 19, 2014 from David Balzer, LEED, AP requesting Planning Board approval for a change of use from retail (former Party Stop Store) to a fitness center (Retro Fitness) located at Kohl’s Plaza, 3008 E. Main St. (Cortlandt Boulevard).

Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair I move that we approve this application by motion.
Seconded.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think this was supposed to be approved subject to the…

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated subject to the Advisory Council.

Mr. Peter Daly stated Architectural Advisory Council.  I’ll amend that.

With all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked do you have anything?  You don’t want to mess it up because they already approved it.

Mr. Donnie Moskovic stated I’m the real estate broker, Dr. Bernick was stuck in an emergency surgery tonight so he couldn’t get here.  

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked for Retro Fitness?

Mr. Donnie Moskovic responded yes.  The gentleman is a surgeon in Beth Israel in New York City and he just got stuck in surgery but I’m here and we’re excited to get going.  I think it’ll be a great addition to the town.  It will be awesome.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is this largely for people who are in rehab mode or is this just for the general public?

Mr. Donnie Moskovic responded general public.  Affordable, really clean, nice gym to workout in.

Mr. Ed Vergano asked when do you plan on opening?

Mr. Donnie Moskovic responded as soon as we get our approvals for – we’re going to submit our plans next week and as soon as we get going on construction it’s probably a three-month build out.  There’s about a million dollars going into this place – over, a million and a half maybe.  It’s quite extensive.  All HVAC units are being brand new and cabinets.  It’s going to be a complete gut rehab of the space.

Mr. Robert Foley asked is the rear entrance staircase that’s on here, that’s just for employees or is that going to be for the patrons too?

Mr. Donnie Moskovic stated that’s the code.  You need a handicap access so there’ll be a ramp for a second means of egress.

Mr. Robert Foley asked will that rear area, the parking area, will that be cleaned up a little or is that – I don’t know if that’s your responsibility or the Kohl’s?

Mr. Donnie Moskovic responded Kohl’s maintains that.  I know we’re responsible for right behind the loading dock area but other than that it’s Kohl’s responsibility but we’ll be taking care of whatever portion of that we’re responsible for.  I haven’t been back there.

Mr. Robert Foley stated go look, unless they changed it…

Mr. Donnie Moskovic stated we’re excited.  It’s going to be a great project.  Thank you.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you.



*



*



*
OLD BUSINESS: 

PB 6-14      a.
Application of Doan Properties, Inc. for Site Development Plan Approval for building façade changes to an existing retail building, the former Lakeland Sleep Shop, located at 2081 E. Main St. (Cortlandt Boulevard) as shown on a drawing entitled “Front Elevation, Doan Properties, Inc.” prepared by John Lentini, R.A. dated July 21, 2014 (see prior PB 9-11).

Mr. John Lentini stated good evening Madame Chairwoman and members of the Board.  I’ve resubmitted a sketch to answer the Architectural Review Board’s earlier comments and haven’t heard back from them and I believe that’s an essential part of our process.
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked yes, yes it is.  I have a question for you, Mr. Lentini, it has to do with the exact nature of the business that you – because you started out with one thing, the applicant, you had the one thing and now we’re down to a vapor and smoke shop.

Mr. John Lentini responded yes, it was originally a beauty saloon which is a hairdresser’s out of it.  It’s very similar to the tobacco chain that’s down the block.  They sell rolls.  They have rolling facilities that roll tobacco for cigarettes.  In fact, they sale cigarettes $5 for 20 but they don’t call it a pack.  Apparently, it’s taxed differently.  I was promised a lifetime supply of cigarettes, probably won’t go too far if I take them up on it.  It’s a smoke shop.  They’re also going to sell the e-cigarettes, they’re going to sell pipes, cigars.  As a matter-of-fact I saw Tobacco King’s also expanding.  I’ve driven past there so many times, I didn’t even realize the other place was there, but essentially it’s all tobacco smoke products, pipes and – they’ll probably have phone cards and some other retail products too.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked will customers be smoking inside the shop?  Do you know?

Mr. John Lentini responded no, they’re not permitted to smoke inside but I noticed on the other shop that if you want to sample a cigarette, they’ll give you a cigarette to go outside and if you like it, go in and buy as many as you want.  It’s not by the pack.  It’s different than that.

Mr. Robert Foley asked the other shop is Doc James in Shrub Oak?

Mr. John Lentini responded no right on Route 6 where Mavis Tires is, is Tobacco King.  It’s between the Pronto Printer’s and – it’s been there for two years, I just noticed it when I got involved with this.  I drive by there all the time with blinders.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I never noticed it either.  
Mr. John Lentini stated to learn a little bit about what I got into over here because I’m not the architect or the designer, I actually am trying to conform all the rules but I had an idea of what they were doing.

Mr. Robert Foley asked so the name Vapor, that comes out of a franchise or – Vapor and Smoke Shop?

Mr. John Lentini responded I’m not sure who their tenant is but I noticed that the owner also seems to advertise certain Vapor products at her nail salon so I think it might be a family thing.

Mr. Robert Foley stated so you’re going to have one of the vapors of the tobacco and the car tire place -- exhaust and the smoke.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked are there any additional questions?  

Mr. John Lentini stated one more thing, my client intended on being here.  She just called in the parking lot.  She says “I was getting out of my car.”  She took a long holiday weekend and she’s still in traffic getting back.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated just for the record, the image that you see, the small photograph above has the white painted columns on the side and the white sort of cornice along the top, based on comments from the AARC, Mr. Lentini, proposed some changes which are reflected on the bottom which is painting all of those columns the beige or brown color.  This has been submitted to the AARC.  We’re waiting for their comments on this.
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked are we going to approve this?

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded it’s subject to…

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi responded I’ll move to approve this application as proposed subject to the AARC comments.

Seconded.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and one other issue on the question is they commented.  They had some strong words in some of their emails back-and-forth.  They wrote a memo to Mr. Lentini.  Mr. Lentini has responded.  They haven’t said this is okay yet.  This may be one example where it may have to come back to you if he can’t satisfy the AARC, but that’s normal, you’re approving it subject to AARC and if it doesn’t work out with AARC it will come back to you because you’re actually the voting body.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated so we’ll get another review of it…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated only if he can’t satisfy the AARC.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated you work hard right?
Mr. John Lentini responded I try.  I have a paintbrush program so I can keep on changing the colors.  Thank you very much.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you Mr. Lentini.



*



*



*
NEW BUSINESS: 

PB 8-14      a.
Application of Tomas Tinoco for Site Development Plan Approval for a 3,200 sq. ft. Garden Center with a 1,400 sq. ft. storage building, outdoor material storage bins and 14 parking spaces for property located at 439 Yorktown Road (Route 129) as shown on a 3 page set of drawings entitled “Tinoco Garden Center” prepared by JBH Construction & Design Consultants, Inc. dated June 27, 2014. (see prior PB 14-08)

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated there’s nobody here to respond to this.  We were going to refer it back so I guess we might as well because the conversation to be had, and there’s nobody here.
Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated Madame Chair I move that we refer this back to staff.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated I move that we adjourn.


*



*



*
Next Meeting: TUESDAY, OCTOBER 7, 2014

I, SYLVIE MADDALENA, a Transcriptionist for the Town of Cortlandt as a subcontractor, do hereby certify that the information provided in this document is an accurate representation of the Planning Board meeting minutes to the best of my ability.
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SYLVIE MADDALENA

Dated: January 20, 2015
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